SHARPSVILLE AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT
Reorganization Meeting
December 6, 2021

The reorganization meeting of the Sharpsville Area School Board was held on Monday, December
6, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. in the Elementary Cafeteria with the following members present: Ronald
Barnes, Rosemary Ferguson, Darla Grandy, Nicholas Hanahan, Mike Lenzi, Tabitha Smith, Joseph
Toth, and Jerry Trontel. Michael Garcia was absent.

Also present were Superintendent John Vannoy, Senior Business Manager/Board Secretary Jaime
Roberts, Business Manager Trainee Ashley Mocker, Solicitor Robert Tesone, and guests, some of
whom participated virtually.

OATH OF OFFICE

Solicitor Robert Tesone administered the oath of office to the following elected Board Members:
Ronald Barnes, Rosemary Ferguson, Michael Lenzi and Tabitha Smith.

TEMPORARY CHAIRMAN

There was a motion by Mr. Trontel, seconded by Mr. Lenzi, to nominate Robert Tesone as
Temporary Chairperson.

Motion Carried.

ELECTION OF PRESIDENT

Temporary Chairperson Robert Tesone called for nominations for the Office of President. Mr.
Lenzi nominated Mr. Trontel. Hearing no further nominations, the nominations were closed.

Hearing no objection, Mr. Trontel was elected President by unanimous consent.

ELECTION OF VICE PRESIDENT

Temporary Chairperson Robert Tesone called for nominations for the Office of Vice President.
Mr. Hanahan nominated Mr. Barnes. Hearing no further nominations, the nominations were
closed.

Hearing no objection, Mr. Barnes was elected Vice President by unanimous consent.

ADJOURNMENT

There was a motion by Mr. Trontel, seconded by Mr. Barnes, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting

adjourned at 7:03 p.m.
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